CITY OF NORTHFIELD WORK SESSION


AUGUST 25, 2015


At 6:03pm this meeting was called to order by Municipal Clerk Mary Canesi. This meeting was properly advertised in the Press of Atlantic City on February 14, 2015 in accordance with Public Law 75, Chapter 231.
FLAG SALUTE

The flag salute was led by Mayor Chau.
ROLL CALL

Present: 
Dewees, Lischin, Murray, O’Neill, Perri, Travagline 
Absent: 
Piergiovanni
Mayor Chau, Solicitor Kris Facenda and Engineer Dan Kwapinski were also in attendance. 

· City wide system for scheduling and tracking repetitive tasks

Council President Travagline referred to a City wide system for scheduling repetitive tasks.  He has talked to a few people in other towns and it seems as though some are moving towards an online system for scheduling tasks.  He felt it is in our best interest to create efficiencies.
Councilman Dewees asked if it is a program we would have to purchase.

Council President Travagline stated he didn’t think so; employees can probably do it through the Outlook calendar, or possibly Google.  It will keep things on track, sometimes if you take too long to do something, it costs more.
Councilman Lischin believed it would be cost effective, central scheduling; everyone can see what everyone else is doing.
Councilman Dewees stated that sometimes Public Works tasks float because of weather.
Council President Travagline felt most departments are understaffed and do need reminders to get things done; this will help.  If it would hinder operations it is not something that we should look at.
· Appraisal of Arthur Henry Property

Council President Travagline went over the appraisal of Arthur Henry and asked if anyone had questions.

Councilman Perri asked about environmental conditions and will the appraisal include the buildings.

Municipal Clerk Canesi stated that there is a No Further Action letter on file from the DEP for the property; the appraisals will consider the property as just land and with the buildings as well.  She suggested that someone review the proposals closely as there was a substantial difference between the high and low quotes.

Council President Travagline directed Councilman Dewees as Buildings and Grounds Chair to review them and make a recommendation.

Councilman O’Neill commented on grants that are available and are funded through a fee that is added to business licenses.

Council President Travagline suggested that the Economic Development Committee Liaison be contacted to look into it.

Engineer Kwapinski referred to a notice sent out by Mayor Chau about NJDOT grant applications that are due October 20th; there were four different categories.

At 6:21 PM Councilman O’Neill left the room then returned.
Council President Travagline requested anyone with suggestions forward them to the Engineer in advance of the next meeting.

AGENDA REVIEW

Council President Travagline reviewed the agenda.
Mayor Chau reviewed Resolution 155-2015, he was asked by the NJ Alliance for Immigrant Justice to support expanding access to driver licenses to undocumented New Jerseyans along with other municipalities.
He asked Council to review the Resolution and decide if they want to delete it from the Agenda or not.

Council President Travagline stated he would separate it from the Agenda.
PUBLIC SESSION

Council President Travagline opened the public session.
Barbara Madden, 403 Park Lane, referred to payout for sick leave for Martin Peary.  She stated that Longport paid out $67,000.00, which she thinks is ludicrous.  The Atlantic City Press indicated that Northfield was in talks to give Peary’s unused sick and vacation.  She expressed opposition to paying out unused sick time to Officer Peary.  Taxes are too high already.
William Halkes, 222 Steelman Avenue, stated he has spoken with Mayor Chau and Engineer Kwapinski recently about paving activity.  He stressed that his street needs paving.  He asked if it was being voted on tonight.

Council President Travagline said the traffic plan is in the final stages.

Engineer Kwapinski noted that the approval for the design is on the agenda.

Council President Travagline stated nothing is definite but it is a priority.

Mike Erskine, 202 Steelman Avenue, stated he has lived here 42 years, putting in an island won't work; it will only divert traffic to the next block over.  He stated that the recent paving job was done horribly.  Steelman Avenue needs to be paved.

Lauren Cowen, 21 Wilson Drive, stated she came to Council in May about an issue with sewer smell.  Just last week a smoke test was done, there were no issues with her house.  What is step two?

Councilman Perri said the test was done to determine integrity of our systems, everything went very well.  It is the velocity of the main pushing it up from the County system.

Mrs. Cowen was advised by the Sewer Department that Wilson Avenue does not have external traps; Catherine does.  She wants the same treatment.
Councilman Perri said that is an option, we have to see if there are interfering gas or water lines.

Council President Travagline assured Mrs. Cowen that we will do everything we need to do.  If step two doesn't work, we will go to step three.  We will fix it.

Eric Somershoe, 20 Wilson Drive, moved here in 2009 and has called City works for years. He has to leave his home on bad days due to the odor.  He asked for a timeframe, even an estimated one.

Council President Travagline believed it will be by the end of the year.
Councilman Lischin asked if there are other options, such as backflow preventers.
Councilman Perri explained; states that we will continue to pursue with the County.
Seeing no one else from the public wising to speak Council President Travagline closed the public session

At 7:04pm, on motions properly made and seconded, this meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Canesi, RMC, Municipal Clerk
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